
Two CHS Engineering teams earned 2nd and 3rd place in the Arizona Real World Design Challenge.  
The teams’ task was to design an unmanned aircraft system to support precision agriculture in order 
to monitor and assess corn crop conditions.   Congratulations to the following students and Mrs. 
Shugert, CHS Engineering Teacher:  STEM-Wolves- 2nd Place: Ann Marie Nickolaou, Victoria 
Tenorio, Harlie Biggs, Maria Roman, Evynn Suarez, Blaine Hemer and Nahuel McKnight                                                                                                          
Wolfbot- 3rd Place: Emily Ford, Sharilyn Sakamoto, Sarah Westlake, Zack Soll, Nate Groth, Colin 
Weinstein, Daniel Lubitz and Justin Schollmeyer                                                                                                                                                             

                  

  

Congratulations to Modazz, Advanced Dance, and Improvisation for planning and performing a top-
notch dance production last week.  Under the direction of Mrs. Buren, the dancers choreographed 
their own work, managed the stage, sound, video, and costumes.  Fantastic work! 

                       

 



Congratulations to Danielle Moll!  On Wednesday, April 16th, she signed a letter of intent to play 

volleyball at Trevecca Nazarene University.  Good luck, Danielle! 

 

                                                                                                                                                        

Four CHS choirs performed at the Los Angeles Festival of Gold last week. The choirs had hour-long 
clinics on Sunday with world famous choral experts before they competed on Monday in Segerstrom 
Hall.  It was a breathtaking venue and memories were made for all!  Each of the choirs did very well 
(Chorale, Men’s Chamber, and Treblemakers), and the big group, Chorale, was the highest scoring 
Large Choir of the day; they were called back to sing on the Encore Concert Monday night.  Thirty-
five CHS students sang in the Honor Choir, which required seven additional hours of on-site 
rehearsals with the guest clinicians, providing an even deeper learning experience for them.  
Congratulations, CHS Choirs and Ms. Lyford, their director. 

 

Eighteen CHS Seniors will receive the Impacting Chandler Scholars Award! Each recipient will 
receive a $1000.00 cash award from the Chandler Education Foundation (CEF).   Students met the 
following requirements:  95% attendance, minimum 3.4 GPA, 100 hours of community service, and an 
essay sharing what their service has meant to them.  Congratulations, ICS Scholars!  

 

Recent Wolf Wins: 

 Varsity Baseball def. Mesquite 8-7 and Mountain Pointe 1-0 

 FR Baseball def. Mountain Pointe 5-4 

 Varsity Softball def. Tolleson Union 8-6 

 Freshman Softball def. Tolleson Union 18-6 

 

Click here to see all CHS events for this week.  

CHS Seniors receiving scholarship offers are asked to report all scholarship information to Mrs. 
Thoren in the Career Center by this Thursday, April 24th.  This valuable info is used by counselors in 
planning Senior Scholarship Night to be held on May 7th.  

Good luck to Julia Ortiz (seeded #6 and pictured), Adrienne Austill, Chloe Wong, Anthony Ambus, 
Nicholas Ambus and Elijah Olivas who will represent CHS at the State Tennis Tournament on Friday, 

http://www.mychandlerschools.org/Page/6390


April 25th.  Julia and Elijah are competing in singles; Adrienne/Chloe and Anthony/Nicholas will 
compete in doubles.  Good luck, Wolves! 

Click here to listen to an interview Mr. Rother did with C-Town Rivals.  Hear Mr. Rother talk about the 
CHS Football, Baseball and Basketball programs and his first year as CHS Principal.    

  

On Tuesday, April 15th, the IB Middle Years Program students celebrated the culmination of two years 
of hard work with an awards night in their honor. Each student successfully completed honors 
courses, community service and a personal project.  Guest speaker, Mayor Jay Tibshraeny, 
complimented each student on taking the “road not taken” through the challenging rigor of the IB 
program.  IBMYP President Marlee Coolidge and IBMYP Vice President Kwabena Adu-Kwarteng 
presented Principal Larry Rother with the 1st IBMYP plaque.                         

 

CHS will administer the ACT non-writing test to juniors at Chandler High on Wednesday, April 23rd.  
Students should log on to www.act.org to view practice tests, the approved calculator list, and 
helpful testing tips. Juniors were given additional information and completed the Pre-Administration 
portion of the test last week in their English classes. 
Students are allowed to choose up to four colleges or universities to send their scores to, but they 
may opt to leave this section blank.  
Students are encouraged to bring an approved calculator; the school will not provide calculators. 

http://ctownrivals.com/2014/04/19/ctr-podcast-with-brett-quintyne-episode-22-interviews-with-chandler-principal-larry-rother-and-hamilton-baseballs-mike-woods/
http://www.act.org/


Students are required to have a current picture ID.   

Get the straight facts about youth substance abuse by attending the “Parents in the Know” free 
seminar on Tuesday, April 29th from 6-8 p.m.at the Chandler Center for the Arts. Click here for more 
information.   

On April 28th at 7:00 p.m. in the CCA Bogle Theater, CHS will host a presentation about athletic 
recruiting and NCAA academic eligibility. Parents and student-athletes are encouraged to attend. 

Exciting news!  Students, staff, and alumni of Chandler High are in the initial stages of forming an 
Alumni Association as we celebrate our centennial year.  We hope to have a very special 
Homecoming and Reunion Weekend at the end of September, so we are inviting you to get 
involved!    To be added to our email contact list, click here. 

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 The University of Arizona- Junior Day- Tuesday, April 22nd @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Johns Hopkins University- Thursday, April 24th @ 6:30 p.m. at the Chandler Center for the 
Arts.  Bring interested friends and parents! 

 

http://www.mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Parents%20in%20the%20Know%20flyer.pdf
mailto:tierney.margaret@cusd80.com

